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Regular Monthly Meeting
January 4, 2010

The regular monthly meeting of the Shenango Township Board of Supervisors was held
on Monday, January 4, 2010, 4:00 pm at the Shenango Township municipal building with
Supervisors Larry Herman, Bob Peters and William Albertini present.

Mr. Herman called the meeting to order; the minutes were read and approved from the
previous meeting.

The police report was read.

Motion by Mr. Peters second by Mr. Albertini to approve payment of the general fund
expenses. Mr, Herman — yes, Mr. Peters — yes, Mr. Albertini — yes.

Motion by Mr. Peters second by Mr. Albertini to approve payment of the sewer fund
expenses. Mr. Herman — yes, Mr. Peters — yes, Mr. Albertini — yes.

Mr. Herman, stated that in the year ahead several issues will be looked into, such as,
rezoning for business districts, try to keep taxes down, Act 537 is now in the review
process with DEP with an estimated cost of 12 to 14 million dollars to extend sewer lines.
Working with PAWC, to extend water lines. The development of the plaza, including a
hardware store which should open in late March, with a grocery store to follow.
Marketing the property along route 65. Working with Michelle Nestor to establish one
carrier for trash and recycling in the township. Negotiating with Cemex to close
Sandbank Road.

Public Comment:

Mr. William Alexander, Savannah Gardner Road, stated that he hopes that the new police
superintendent Bill Phillips does a good job.

Mr. Peters thanked Mr. Alexander for his help and his service on the advisory committee.

Motion by Mr. Peters second by Mr. Albertini to adjourn.
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